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SPECIAL NOTE FROM THE EDITOR 

Happy New Year! My name is Doug; I’d like to introduce myself as the flying club’s newsletter editor. 

Back in April 2014 I first visited the Candler Field Museum to check out the excellent Youth Mentorship 

Program, and joined shortly afterwards. I’ve been working in the YMP steadily since then, as well as for 

the museum at and between major events. I’ve been in constant contact with the flying club for much of 

that time, and I am excited to take full advantage of my membership now. 

I’m a student pilot for now, and intend to correct that deficiency quickly over the coming months. I‘ll be 

taking all of you along, sharing my experiences and what I learn along the way. I’ll personally keep you 

all up to speed on our Schweizer glider each month, and occasionally offer special articles as 

opportunities arise. 

I hope you enjoy the newsletters as much as I enjoy compiling them; feel free to contact me at 

editor.cffc@gmail.com. Thank you! 

-- Douglas Dumas 
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FROM THE LEFT SEAT 

GLEN MARSH 

As we welcome in the new year, we will begin with the first addition of our new and revamped 

newsletter. Our new editor is Doug Dumas, coming to us from our youth program. Doug has graciously 

consented to do this, and will attempt to keep you informed as to current events and trends within the 

club. We will welcome any input from club members that you would like to send us. For example, 

experiences with your training, cross-country flights, and/or vacation flights. Pictures are always 

welcome. In short we would like you to share your experiences with the club. 

 

 

ENROUTE IN GLEN MARSH’S B-55 BARON 

The New Year promises to offer us new and exciting challenges and opportunities. The Museum has 

authorized us to build our new hanger which will give us more room, offices and classrooms. For the first 

time we'll have our own bathroom! I'm sure you'll agree this will be a vast improvement over our 

current facilities. We hope to be in by early summer. 

 



 

 

The end of January/ first of February, we will be changing the engine in Uniform. Of course we'll have 

one less aircraft for about a week, everyone please be courteous with scheduling the airplanes. 

Or glider program is in full swing, if you would like to get a rating please let Mike Knabe know. It's really 

a lot of fun. 

 

Hopefully the monsoon season is over, and we'll have a good month of flying ahead of us. 

 

Happy New Year! 

 

FIRST IMPRESSIONS ON GLIDING 

DOUGLAS DUMAS WITH AMANDA DENTON 

So far the Candler Field Flying Club’s newest aircraft has been a success, both in operation and with the 

pilots flying it. We’ve had a good time getting to know Clown Barf, which despite its lackluster 

appearance is a very steady, very dependable airplane. It’s also very easy to fly; there’s no question why 

the airplane has become a legend in its category. 

 

GLIDER OPERATIONS AT MEADOWLARK AIRPORT 



 

 

Last month I offered an article on my own first flight in our sailplane, and this month I decided to bring 

in a fellow YMP student who has been very active in the flying club as of late. I sent a few questions to 

Amanda Denton, who recently got her chance to fly in the glider. As you may recall, Amanda earned her 

Private Pilot license this past month; thus she has ample single-engine time to compare it to.  

WAS THIS YOUR FIRST FLIGHT?  

Yes, this was my first glider flight. I wasn’t sure what to expect on this flight, since gliders are new to me, 
but I enjoyed soaring almost as much as I enjoy powered flight. 

WHAT DID YOU ENJOY THE MOST ABOUT YOUR FLIGHT?  

I enjoyed this flight because it was a new experience. I had never flown a glider before and it was 
interesting to see the differences between this and an airplane. 

WHAT DID YOU FIND MOST CHALLENGING ABOUT THE FLIGHT?  

In the short flight that I had, I did not have the opportunity to fly in tow. I think that if I would have had 
the opportunity to do this, it would have been challenging since it is something I have never experienced 
before. 

DID YOU FIND GLIDER FLIGHT MORE CHALLENGING THAN POWERED FLIGHT? 

I don’t think it is necessarily more challenging than powered flight; I just don’t have as much experience 
in gliders as I do in airplanes. 

SOARING IS VERY DIFFERENT FROM NORMAL FIXED-WING OPERATION IN SEVERAL WAYS; IS 

THERE A DIFFERENCE THAT STOOD OUT TO YOU? WHAT IS IT,  AND WHY?  

When soaring, you have to stay more aware of altitude and potential landing spots because you are 
constantly in an ‘engine out’ scenario. 

IS THIS SOMETHING YOU WOULD DO AGAIN?  

I would love to do this again. It was a neat experience and I would enjoy flying gliders as a hobby on the 
side. 

In closing, I’d like to thank Amanda for taking the time to help with this article. We hope to soon see you 
all enjoying your first flights in the Candler Field Flying Club’s latest acquisition, the steady Schweizer 2-
33, whether it’s your first glider flight or just your first one in a while.  

 

 



 

 

INSTRUCTOR’S CORNER 

JEFF SUTTLER 

Hello all, this month’s column has to deal with winter operations. At the club we have two ways of 

keeping our planes from being affected by the cold. The first is a light bulb and blanket for N76BE and 

N8596U. After every flight you should hook up the light bulb under the oil pan and wrap a blanket over 

top the engine. Don't forget to keep the battery chargers plugged in, there should be an extension cord 

for the light bulb and trickle charger in each hangar. When dealing with N4394L and N46385 we have a 

heater for the oil, all you need to do is plug it into the extension cord to the appropriate plug inside the 

engine cowling. 

 

Club procedures like these are mandatory and are required for you to do after every flight. 

 

Remember winter weather can actually give you the clearest and best flying days especially with regards 

to performance. But as we have known all too well lately it can also string together days and weeks of 

extremely crummy weather. Always confirm that the weather is suitable for flight. Happy New Year and 

safe flying. 

 

BEFORE WE GO… 

 

Because the smart kids arenôt necessarily the cool kids. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


